Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes  

Location: Independence INC 2001 Haskell Avenue Lawrence, Kansas 66046
Date: September 15, 2012
Time: 2:00-4:00PM
OFFICERS: Chikako Mochizuki, President; Rob Tabor, Vice President; Cheryl Miller, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chikako Mochizuki, Rob and Susan Tabor, Sidney Roedel, Athena Johnson, Ron and Cheryl Miller
VISITORS PRESENT:
None
MEETING COMMENCEMENT: 2:13 p.m.
OFFICERS’ REPORT: 

President’s Report: Chikako reported on the protest that was held in Wichita on August 25, 2012. Chikako and Rob were them members from our chapter who were able to attend. In all there were approximately 25 protestors and there was some pretty good media coverage. Chikako also addressed the issue of the board meeting which was held on August 26. It has been determined that scholarships will be given to state convention attendees on an as needed basis. 

Vice President’s Report: Rob reported that he has secured Dr. Basil Kessler from KATCO as a presenter on Saturday afternoon at the convention. He will be advising us of financing options for the obtainment of assistive technology and will have some applications available if one is interested in securing financing for an assistive device. Rob also noted that he has made email contact with John Childers about the post banquet entertainment, however he has not received a reply and will be further pursuing this. Rob reported that he has also made email contact with John Boudreaux, director of the technology department at the Louisiana Center for the Blind. He is hoping to secure him for both the seminar and the convention itself. 

Secretary’s Report: Cheryl shared that she has the opportunity to speak to her Sunday School class about blindness. This will take place at a social event that the class is holding. She hopes to educate about and destigmatize blindness for those present.

Treasurer’s Report: Bob was not in attendance so there was no treasurer’s report at this meeting.
OLD BUSINESS: The first order of business was continued discussion about the state convention. Chikako said that she, Donna Wood and Susan Tabor will be meeting on August 20th to discuss plans concerning the hotel for the state convention. Concerning the hospitality room, a sign up list has been prepared by Chikako and Athena and it will be emailed out shortly. Chikako advised us what will be provided by the hotel for the hospitality room. There was some discussion about the reservation of hotel rooms. 
Meet the Blind month is in October and Susan is securing tables to be placed in front of U.S. Bank, downtown, for our chapter’s Meet the Blind day which will be held on October 13th from 8:30 a.m. until 4:00. Chikako volunteered to work the table from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Susan said that she will be able to work from 10:00 a.m. until noon. Sidney offered to work  during morning hours. Susan noted that Bob and Brendie usually work early in the day, getting the table set up  Chikako will be talking to Bob and Brendie about their availability. Susan will be sending out the nut order form and will be ordering some nuts to sell on Meet the Blind Day. 
Rob advised that he has contacted the city manager’s office concerning the receiving of the proclamation from the mayor. This will take place on Tuesday, October 29. Rob volunteered to receive the proclamation. 
Chikako called for a volunteer to write a letter to the Lawrence Journal World promoting Meet the Blind Month. Sidney agreed to compose a letter.   
NEW BUSINESS: None
MISCELLANEOUS: Presidential Release
KNOWLEDGE BASED PRESENTATION:  None this month.
MEETING ADJOURNMENT: 3:40 p.m.
NEXT MEETING: October 20, 2012
Respectfully Submitted,

Cheryl Miller

